
Greene County Commission 
 
Daily Briefing 
 
FRIDAY, February 26, 2016 
9:00 AM 
County Commission Conference Room 
933 N. Robberson 
 
 
Attendees: Commissioners Cirtin, Bengsch and Bentley; Chris Coulter, Jeff Scott, Tina Phillips, 
Cindy Stein, Amanda Corcoran, Mailyn Knight, Camille Knowles, Shane Schoeller, Kristi 
Fulnecky, Kate Morris and Marilyn Elsass. 
 
Items for Consideration and Action by the Commission 
 
(None) 
 
 
Informational Items 
 
1. Review of Bond Arbitrage Rebate Computation—Jeff Scott 

• Tax Qualified Bond explanation and the definition of “arbitrage”.  Listed qualifications of 
bonds and the benefit from, but not profit from, Qualified Bonds.  The county needs a 
negative arbitrage—not a profit.  The county can receive rebates from the IRS each year 
as long as we have a negative arbitrage. 

• Explained policy with sewer bonds.  No consultant has been hired for sewer bonds.  
There is never a positive in sewer bond arbitrage. 

• Cindy Stein, Auditor, gave an update on the arbitrage report which occurs every five 
years. 

 
2. Other Items 

Camille Knowles: 
• Reports that unemployment rate is low in Greene County.  HR issue is having Greene 

County applications for employment unable to submit electronically.  You are able to view 
and print on the application, but unable to submit directly once the form is complete. 

• Camille explained the history of what has been available and the programs the county 
has and its limitations.  The program EDEN, which the county already has, does not allow 
an applicant to attach a resume and gives many errors when attempting to complete an 
application on line. 

• Mailyn Knight explained a new system that their department has researched called 
CIVIC-HR.  This is more user friendly to the different county departments who would be 
able to access information directly.  The Commission was given a written report of the 
system as well as a brief video presentation.  Mailyn explained hiring and application 
statistics. 

• The system is a cost of $10,000.00 up front with a maintenance fee of $6500.00 each 
year following.  The cost can be dispersed over several years to better budget the 
expense. 

• The Commissioners agree to pursue looking at funding a new system. 
 
     Commissioner Cirtin: 

• Discussion between the Greene County Commission and Ms. Fulnecky regarding issues 
of mutual concern. 

 
 


